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Expo draws hundreds of contractors seeking work on Port of Miami tunnel project
Hundreds of local contractors turned up at the Port of Miami to offer their services to the consortium building a $1 billion tunnel project to the port.

BY ALFONSO CHARDY
Hundreds of South Florida contractors and suppliers turned up Wednesday at a Port of Miami expo to offer their services to the group building the $1 billion tunnel to the port under Biscayne Bay.

``I'm interested in bidding for any type of general work that they might need, I can assist them and help them with my resources in Miami for labor and materials in concrete,'' said Manny Luis of Tomas Luis Building Contractor, one in a crowd of contractors and suppliers filling out forms at a desk at the expo. ``This is a very good opportunity for anyone that would be looking for work.''

The Operation 305 Contractor & Supplier Expo at the seaport's Terminal J was an effort by the tunnel concessionaire, Miami Access Tunnel to reach out to local contractors and construction companies to invite them to bid for work on the tunnel project.

Christopher Hodgkins, MAT vice president, said the concessionaire had invited 4,800 registered contractors and suppliers, all local, to attend the expo and offer their name and service for possible work contracts in connection with the tunnel project.

``What we are doing is going over everything that we are going to put out to contract and then we have help desks here where we have people helping them [interested contractors and suppliers] 

prequalify,'' Hodgkins said.

Though the group awarded the concession to build the tunnel is led by French firms, Hodgkins said builders want to work closely with local firms and hire labor locally.

Among the key local projects Miami Access Tunnel has in mind is construction of a plant in Sweetwater to manufacture the tunnel's lining wall made of special mix of precast concrete.

Preparations are now in progress in the middle of the MacArthur Causeway at Watson Island for excavation of the tunnel expected to begin next year.

The tunnel boring machine is now being built in Germany and is expected to be shipped here in parts. Then it will be reassembled and the boring of the tunnel will begin from Watson Island south to the port and then back.

It is expected that the excavation will take about a year to complete.

The first major milestone in the project was the relocation of a segment of the MacArthur Causeway at Watson Island to make room for excavation of the tunnel.

On Nov. 18, the eastbound lanes of the causeway at Watson Island were moved slightly to the south, thus giving workers more room in the median to start preparations there for the excavation next year.

Construction officials said Wednesday there will be nighttime lane closures on the MacArthur Causeway in the Watson Island area next Monday through next Thursday.

Eastbound and westbound left lane closures will take place from 10 p.m. to 5 a.m. and Saturday from 12:01 a.m. to 8 a.m. for work on a new storm drainage in the median. Two travel lanes will remain open at all times.

On Tuesday, one eastbound lane will close between 10 p.m. and 1 a.m. with the second lane to close between 1 and 5 a.m. One travel lane will remain open. These closures will allow workers to restripe the 

roadway.

The entire tunnel project is scheduled to be ready in 2014.
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